MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

BROOK PARISH COUNCIL ON 21st JUNE 2018
Present:

Cllr Betty (Chair)


Cllr Finn




Cllr Jessop



Cllr Linin
	





To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Cllrs Medhurst and Tomkins had been unable to attend the meeting.

	

	2
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest to be made. 
	

	3
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.

	

	4
	Matters Arising
	

	
	A further vote of thanks was extended to Cllr Betty for attending the Planning Inspector meetings.

	

	5
	Public session
	

	
	There were no members of the public present.
 
	

	6
	Finances
	

	
	a. To note/authorise the following:

i. To note the Parish Council’s Financial position

The Parish Council bank balance as at 31/05/2018 was £4689.63.
A copy of the budget v expenditure was distributed to all Councillors. 
It was noted that a further £1212 was due to be paid to Smeeth Parish Council for the Village Caretaker Scheme.

It was agreed that further bark was required as there are trip hazards protruding from the ground.  The Clerk will order this.  A date for a working party will be organised.


	

	7
	To consider adoption of the Recruitment policy
	

	
	The Recruitment Policy was approved.

	

	8
	To consider any changes to the Risk Assessment
	

	
	There was no change to the Risk Assessment.

	

	9
	Planning Matters
	

	
	There was a planning applications to be discussed:
18/00742, relating to The Willows.  No objections were raised.


	

	10
	Any Other Business
	

	
	Cllr Betty reported on the site specific meeting he had attended with the Planning Inspectorate regarding the Local Plan.  Cllr Betty spoke for 1 hour – all main points were made and the upshot was that the points were acknowledged but the planners still believe this should go ahead.
Hobbs Parker acknowledged that there are Greater Crested Newts on the site and that it is prone to flooding.  Kent AONB Unit requested that the linear formation be retained.  Cllr Betty was thanked for being a “Knight in Shining Armour” to the Council.

Garden waste was reported as being dumped in the mill pond.

There had been a number of tents on the cricket field last week.  This was thought to be Scouts.

Tractors had been making a noise nuisance through the village at midnight of the night before.

It was agreed that the Clerk would apply for a grant for some of the soldier silhouettes for the end of World War 1 commemoration.  Cllr Betty will check how many are required.

Cllr Jessop and Finn will collate midsummer newsletter.


	

	18
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Thursday July 19th 2018.
The following meetings are:

Thursday 20 September 2018

Thursday 18 October 2018

Thursday 15 November 2018

Thursday 20 December 2018

Thursday 21 February 2019

Thursday 21 March 2019

Thursday 18 April 2019

Thursday 16 May 2019

 
	

	
	The meeting closed at 8.45pm 
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

